Mrs. Nancy Hildick Secretary to Dr. Stefansson Dartmouth College Hanover, New Hampshire

Dear Mrs. Hildick:

Let me thank you for your letter of August 11, and in reply, to inform you that I did not get Dr. Stefansson's answer to my letter of July 22nd.

First, let me say that I am the Dr. Sadler who, these many years ago, lectured under Mr. Alber's management, and I am therefore taking the liberty of sending a copy of this letter to Mr. Alber at the Cleveland address you suggested.

What I wish to bring to your attention is the matter of Sir Hubert's religious inclinations for the past twenty-five years, and as a background for this, I am sending you a copy of The Urantia Book, published three or four years ago.

About twenty-five years ago Sir Hubert learned about a group of us here in Chicago who were attendant upon a rather unusual psychic pnenomenon, and he became a member of this group. During a period of about twenty-five years we received communications through this subject, which purported to be superhuman in origin, and these communications were subsequently published in The Urantia Book, which I am sending to you.

For the last twenty-five years this was Sir Hubert's personal religious philosophy. He came to see us every year or two, spending two or three weeks reading, studying, and making notes on these Papers up to the time of the publishing of the Book in October, 1955.

During these annual or biennial visits he spent about ten hours a day studying the Urantia Papers. During these visits it was his custom to spend several evenings at my home during which we engaged in very deliberate discussions of the teachings of the Urantia Papers. Sir Hubert Wilkins was a member of this group, which we, in those days, called THE FORUM, but which now functions as THE FIRST URANTIA SOCIETY.